## THE UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS SCHOOL OF FINE ARTS LAWRENCE

OFFICE OF THE DEAN

January 19, 1938

Dr. F. C. Allen, Director
Physical Education
Kansas University

My dear "Phog!

Congratulations on the excellent article on Basket Ball appearing in the January number of "The Winged Foot", a copy of which recently came to my office. It makes fine publicity for the University and yourself, as well, and should be a good boost for the new book. This, by the way, I have greatly enjoyed reading. I can't follow all those "screened" plays yet, but am still working at it. Incidentally after seeing the KU-Ames game, I believe you again have a tip-top team that will be in the money at the season's close.

Cordially yours,

D. M. Swarthout

Dean

DMS:AF